Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 16 August 2010      
7:00 p.m. 

Bloomsburg Middle School Library 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 16 August 2010, in the Bloomsburg Middle School library, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Crawford, Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. Brent Hock, Mr. Justin Hummel, Mr. David Klingerman Jr., Dr. Francis Peters, and Mrs. Sandra Rupp.  Mr. Dennis Kuczynski and Mr. Thomas Tobin were absent from the meeting.  
Secretary Rupp led the meeting.  

Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Dr. Cosmas Curry and Mr. Michael Upton.  
Others present were:  Ms. Nicole Conway, Mrs. Gloria Davis, Ms. Rachel DeFrain, Ms. Donna Hayward, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Mr. Michael Lester, Mrs. Pam Szilagyi, and Ms. Season Whitenight.  
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
Mrs. Szilagyi addressed the board to say she was happy with the progress of the bleacher project.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the 19 July 2010 regular monthly meeting and 2 August 2010 special meeting and work session board minutes as presented.  Dr. Peters seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the financial reports for July 2010, and Mr. Hock seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the bills payable for 20 July 2010 – 16 August 2010, ranging from check #00026059 – check #00028330, including wire transfers totaling $145,003.41, in the amount of $1,062,583.26.  Dr. Peters seconded this motion.  
During discussion of the bills payable, Mrs. Crawford again stated she would like school newsletters to be made available online, in order to save on paper and postage.  She also suggested the district could save some money by having parents be responsible for purchasing their children’s school supplies.  Mr. Klingerman said he thinks the district should continue to purchase supplies for students.  Mr. Hock commented on the advisor positions for 2010-2011, saying he saw an overlap with some of the positions.  
After discussion, a roll call vote was taken, with six yes votes and zero no votes.  Mr. Hummel stepped out for this vote.  The motion passed.  
Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve Fund for 20 July 2010 – 16 August 2010, ranging from Check #00001652 - #00001658, totaling $373,789.96.  Mrs. Crawford seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
REPORTS 

Superintendent’s Report 

Dr. Curry reported that the bleacher project should be completed by the first home varsity football game of the season, on 7 September 2010.  Because the project came in lower than anticipated, the district should have some credits to use for other features.  
Dr. Curry distributed a copy of the 2009-2010 Safe Schools Report to board members.  A total of 64 incidents were reported, and the district’s enrollment was 1,687.  Dr. Curry reviewed the data included in this report and summarized it.  
Lastly, Dr. Curry reported that the state budget had been approved; however, the Basic Education Subsidy may change as a result of Medicaid funding.  
OLD BUSINESS 
There was no old business to be conducted at this time.  
NEW BUSINESS 
Memorandum of Understanding with Lincoln Interactive 
Dr. Peters made the motion to approve the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with Lincoln Interactive as presented.  Mr. Hummel seconded the motion, which then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Out-of-State/Overnight Field Trip Request 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hummel, to approve the out-of-state/overnight field trip request of Kirk Marshall for the Engineering Club to go to Philadelphia, Pennsylvania from 3 September 2010 – 4 September 2010 for the Red Bull Flugtag competition, at an approximate cost to the district of $165.00.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
PERSONNEL 
At 7:55 p.m., Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Hock seconded, to move into executive session to discuss personnel matters.  An affirmative voice vote followed.  The regular public meeting reconvened at 8:19 p.m.  

Approval of Classified Staff Leave of Absence  
Mrs. Fielder made the motion, which Mr. Klingerman seconded, to approve a leave of absence for W.W. Evans Elementary School Paraprofessional Sharon Heydenreich for the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Director of Special Education 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve Donna Hayward as the Director of Special Education, at a pro-rated salary of $67,500.00 and with benefits as per the Act 93 Agreement, effective 17 August 2010.  After Dr. Peters seconded the motion, it passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
Approval of Bus & Van Drivers 
Mr. Hummel made the motion, which Dr. Peters seconded, to approve the bus and van drivers for the 2010-2011 school year as presented.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Advisors 
Mr. Hummel made the motion, which Mrs. Fiedler seconded, to approve the advisors for 2010-2011 as presented.  

In the discussion that followed, Mr. Hock questioned the necessity of department chairs and again said he saw a lot of overlap with some of the positions.  Mrs. Crawford asked if the district could open up the positions not yet filled to individuals outside the district.  Mr. Hummel asked if it would be possible to pay Norm Swisher more for the times that Nick Wozniak was absent, rather than paying him a flat annual stipend of $1,000 to the be the maintenance head.  Mr. Klingerman said that if Mr. Swisher can discipline employees, then he should not be in the classified staff bargaining agreement.  He said he would like to look at the responsibilities of the position of maintenance head.  Mr. Klingerman also said that for next school year, the district needs to evaluate the current advisor positions and determine which ones it really needs.  In discussion, it was also decided that because Tara Mentzer will be on leave for much of the 2010-2011 school year, her $750 stipend as the middle school math chair will be pro-rated.  
The motion to approve the 2010-2011 advisor list as presented passed by a voice vote of six yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Hock).  

Approval of Athletic Coaches 
Dr. Peters made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hummel, to approve the following athletic coaches for the 2010-2011 school year:  

Colucci, Brooks 

Volunteer Girls’ Soccer  

Coombe, James 

Assistant Baseball 


7 

$1,850.00 

Coombe, Tyler 

Assistant Baseball 


2 

$1,350.00 

Ekema-Agbaw, Joy 

Assistant Girls’ Track 


2 

$1,350.00 

May, Olivia 


Volunteer Girls’ Soccer 

Patynski, Walter 

Assistant Baseball 


5 

$1,650.00 

Smoliga, James 

Assistant Cross Country 

1 

$1,079.00 

Treadway, Erin 

Volunteer Cross Country – Jr High 

Van Horn, David 

Assistant Girls’ Soccer 


5 

$1,907.00 
The motion passed by a voice vote of six yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Hock).  
Approval of Professional Substitutes 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hock, to approve the following individuals as day-to-day professional substitutes, effective 23 August 2010:  David Bittner, Anne Dent, Megan Harter, Samantha Slusser, Erin Ryan Vanden Heuval, and Megan Watkins.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Acceptance of Classified Staff Resignations 
Mr. Hummel made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, to accept the resignations of Paraprofessionals Stacy Wallick and Susan Harrigan, effective 17 August 2010.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Acceptance of Professional Staff Resignations 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to accept the resignations of Half-Time Elementary Physical Education Teacher Kevin Klock and Bloomsburg High School Science Teacher Doug Van Brunt, effective 17 August 2010.  Mrs. Crawford seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Acceptance of Administrative Resignation 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to accept with regret the resignation of Bloomsburg Middle School Principal Lee Gump.  Dr. Peters seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Paraprofessional 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve Katie Chapman as a Full-Time Memorial Elementary School Paraprofessional, at an hourly rate of $7.25 and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective 17 August 2010.  Dr. Peters seconded this motion, which then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Part-Time Elementary Art Teacher 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Dr. Peters seconded, to approve Nicole Conway as a Part-Time (40%) Art Teacher at W.W. Evans Elementary School, at a pro-rated salary of $14,210.40 (Step 1 Bachelors) and with pro-rated benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective 17 August 2010.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

INFORMATION 
It was announced that the following items would appear on the next work session agenda:  Panther Stadium, Athletic Committee (review policy), and Window Replacement.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
It was announced that the next special meeting and work session would be held at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, 7 September 2010 in the Beaver-Main Elementary School cafeteria.  

Also, the next regular monthly meeting was scheduled for 7:00 p.m. 20 September 2010 in the middle school library.  

ADJOURNMENT 

At 8:44 p.m., Mr. Hock made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Dr. Peters seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Respectfully Submitted, 

Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

